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 The Quorum Court met on Thursday, December 30, 2021 at the Eastern District Courthouse, 
Berryville for a special meeting to declare the vacancy of the elected position of Tax Collector.  Frankie 

Kay Phillips-Brown served Carroll County since 1985 and as Collector since 1987.  She passed on 
December 20, 2021.  All members of the Quorum Court except Matt Phillips were present.  The press 
was notified with no members of the Press present. The meeting was recorded. Prosecuting Attorney 

Tony Rogers was present as well as County Clerk Connie Doss.  Judge Barr asked JP John Howerton to 
lead the assembled with the Invocation and the Pledge of Allegiance.  Roll Call was conducted.  There 

were no public comments nor anyone under miscellaneous was invited to speak.   
 The Resolution declaring the vacancy in the Office of Tax Collector was read in its entirety by 
Connie Doss with no discussion after.  The vote was unanimous that 10 of the 11 voting to declare the 

vacancy. 
 In JP Comments, JP Chuck Olson let everyone know that the Personnel Committee was meeting 
on Thursday, January 6th, 2021, to begin the interview process to appoint a new Tax Collector.  JP Larry 

Swofford invited any other Justices to come to the meeting so that the final decision held more opinions 
than simply the three on the Personnel Committee.  The Judge thanked everyone for attending and 

entertained a motion to adjourn.  JP John Howerton gave the motion and JP Roger Hall seconded the 
motion. 


